
     

   
 

 

 

 

2024 Meeting Schedule 

  

   

  

  

  

  

November 10 Valerie Kriney 

December  8 Christmas Party 

  

  

  

  

  

The next meeting is on Nov. 10th.  Valerie 
Kriney and Bruce Dailey are the hosts.  

RSVP 201-707-2709 or 
heardoc@gmail.com 

If you cannot host your meeting as 

scheduled, it is your responsibility to get 

someone to switch with. 

Please let Arlene and Toni know at least 

2 months before your scheduled 

month that YOU WILL BE  HOSTING  

the meeting and give the date/time/etc. 

  

 

 

 

 President's Message                 

 
   Thanks to Mike Perrillo for a very good Fall Cruise to 
Allaire State Park. The park was very interesting with lots to 
see with a Fall Theme in the Historic setting. We also went 
on a train ride around the park, lots of fun. After we went to 
lunch at Mulligan's Bar and Grill. See the pictures on the 
Photo Page on the web site. 
   Thank you to Charles and Lisa Musto for hosting the 
October meeting. Sadly due a very poor attendance we did 
not have a not have quorum of members to hold a meeting. 
As usual the tour of his auto collection was amazing. He 
has included 3 other types in addition to all the F Birds. The 
Dual Ghia collection has grown to around 12 cars. There 
are 2 1957 Ford Fairlane 500 Skyliner (retractable hardtop) 
F codes, with 1 winning a AACA Zenith award.  He also has 
3 Mustangs 1 being a total race car is not street legal. We  
ended with a delicious lunch at a restaurant.  Those members 
who missed this can see the pictures on the web site photo 
page. 
   Looking forward to the next  meeting on November 10.  Also 
getting very excited about our Christmas party on Dec. 8 at 
the Mt Arlington Elks lodge in Morris County (not to be 
confused with North Arlington in Bergen County).   
 Thank you, stay healthy and happy 

Patrick Le Strange     President NJORTC 

 
Valerie's 56 
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   Vice President's Message               

    You would think after all the rain we had this 
summer we would be fine, but no, one month 
without rain we are in a drought, go figure!!! In 
all reality this Fall has been beautiful.  I hope 
that you were able to get your baby Birds out 
to some car shows.  Unfortunately, cruise 
nights are done for the season.  I believe there 
still car shows going on. 
   Joan Mc Millian doing good. Rich Martin had 
surgery on his knee after suddenly having 
severe pain in it for over a month.  After the 
surgery he is up and about.  Irene Douma had 
a little set back with her recovery after back 
surgery, but she is hanging in there. She is 
hoping to make the November meeting.  John 
Pyrros just had two teeth pulled and now he is 
cleared to have a valve operation on his heart, 
which will be on October 30th. Let’s pray that 
John does well and has a speedy recovery. 
 Hope everybody else are doing good. 
   Joe and I were not able to make the Fall 
Cruise, but I understand it was a wonderful 
day out, and all that went had a good time. 
 The only request made was that next year we 
travel North to see Fall foliage.  Thanks Mike 
Perillo for a great cruise as usual. 
   Once again we were unable to make the 
October meeting hosted by Charles Musto in 
Pennsylvania. I understand he had some 
different cars to look at in his collection.  It 
was a small turnout of members so a very brief 
meeting was held.  I believe Nomination of 
Officers were supposed to be at this meeting. 
 We will have to do nomination and election of 
officers at November meeting.  Steve Handy 
will run as Treasurer and I will run as Vice 
President again. 
 
 

   You all received my notice about the 
Christmas party, SUNDAY, December 8th, 3pm 
- 8pm Elks Lodge, Mount Arlington, NJ.  As in 
the past, the cost of the party remains the 
same.  $65.00 per person ($130.00 a couple), if 
you pay as a couple your dues is paid for 
2025. If you are paying for one, half your dues 
is paid for 2025.  Money for party must be paid 
by NOVEMBER 18th.  Please join us this year 
for a guaranteed good time. Great food, 
includes butler style cocktail hour, buffet with 
quite a few hot trays and, of course, good 
desserts. Plus a good DJ and a visit from Mr. 
and Mrs. Claus. 
   Next meeting Sunday, November 10th, 
Anthony Franco’s, Hamburg Turnpike, Wayne, 
NJ (not sure of time, elsewhere in newsletter). 
   See you soon Arlene 

October Meeting 

As there was not a quorum of members, there 
was no formal meeting. 

Fall Cruise 
  WWee  hhaadd  aa  nniiccee  ccrruuiissee  ttoo  FFaarrmmiinnggiinnggddaallee  NNJJ  

((vviiaa  tthhee  ppaarrkkwwaayy))  ttoo  AAllllaaiirree  SSttaattee  PPaarrkk..    IItt  wwaass  aa  

nniiccee  cclleeaarr  wwaarrmm  ffaallll  ddaayy  aanndd  tthhee  rriiddee  wwaass  mmoosstt  

eennjjooyyaabbllee..    TThhee  ppaarrkk  iiss  aa  hhiissttoorriicc  vviillllaaggee    aanndd  

hhaass  ssoommee  ooff  tthhee  oorriiggiinnaall  bbuuiillddiinnggss  iinncclluuddiinngg  aa    

bbllaacckkssmmiitthh  sshhoopp  aanndd  ggeenneerraall  ssttoorree..    

AAddddiittiioonnaallllyy,,  tthheerree  wwaass  aa  ffaallll  ffeessttiivvaall  ggooiinngg  oonn  

wwiitthh  mmuullttiippllee  vveennddoorrss  wwiitthh  aallll  ssoorrttss  ooff  ggooooddss..  

AAmmoonngg  tthhee  ffaacciilliitteess,,  tthheerree  wwaass  aann  ooppeerraattiinngg  

ttrraaiinn  wwhhiicchh    ooffffeerreedd  rriiddeess,,  wwhhiicchh  aallll  tthhee  

mmeemmbbeerrss  ttooookk  aaddvvaannttaaggee  ooff..    AAfftteerr  wwee  ttiirreedd  

oouurrsseellvveess  oouutt,,  wwee  wweerree  ooffff  ttoo  MMuulllliiggaann''ss  BBaarr  &&  

GGrriillll  wwhheerree  wwee  hhaadd  ssoommee  vveerryy  ggoooodd    ffoooodd  aanndd  

ddrriinnkk  ((iinncclluuddiinngg  aadduulltt  bbeevveerraaggeess))..      WWee  hhaadd  2211  

mmeemmbbeerrss  aanndd  77  ttbbiirrddss  pplluuss  aa  bbrraanndd  XX  ccaarr  

((wwhhiicchh  wwaass  aa  vveerryy  nniiccee  ssttiinnggrraayy  VVeettttee))..    MMaannyy  

tthhaannkkss  ttoo  MMiikkee  aanndd  TThheerreessaa  ffoorr  sseettttnngg  uupp  tthhiiss  

eevveenntt..    

  



 3 

                                            

         

      

   

  
AAll  &&  LLoorrrraaiinnee  CCiirriinneellllii    22nndd  

PPaauull  &&  SShheerryyll  AAddaammooffff    1166tthh  

CChhaarrlleess  &&  LLiissaa  MMuussttoo    1166tthh  

  

 
    PPhhiill  GGuuiiddoonnee    44tthh  
MMaarryy  GGrreeeenn    1111tthh  

IIzzaabbeellaa  CCoossttss  1144tthh  

RRoobb  BBuurrnnss  1166tthh  

AAiilleeeenn  CCoorrbbeetttt    2233rrdd  

 
IIrreennee  DDoouummaa  

JJoohhnn  PPyyrrrrooss  

RRiicchh  MMaarrttiinn  

  

 

 
 
 
 

2024 OFFICERS & TRUSTEES 

President 

             Pat LeStrange                           201-920-7226 

     rolodexp@aol.com 

Vice President 

Arlene Kubat                 973-900-1921 

finallyak@yahoo.com 

Treasurer  

Steve Handy                               201-337-1746 

stevehandy85@gmail.com 

CTCI Representative 

 Donna Jessie   845-786-2985 

   tbandmetro@aol.com 

 Recording/Corresponding Secretary 

Toni Sabino                            201-336-4368 

    tonisabino@yahoo.com 

Editor: Thunder Heard 

             Paul Schroll                                201-652-7027           

                     ptschroll@verizon.net 

Trustees: 

Paul Schroll           201-652-7027 

John Pyrros            201-487-2943 

Phil Guidone           908-879-6261 
 

Mailing Address:  NJORTC, PO Box 615  Hewitt, NJ  
 07421 

web site:  www.njortc.org  
Face Book:   www.facebook.com/NJORTC/ 

Registered Agent   Phil Guidone 
Awards/Plaques   John Pyrros 
Membership Chairman   Paul Adamoff 
Name Badges   John Pyrros 
Club Historian   Lucille Chabala 
Club Photographer  Paul Schroll 
Sunshine   Lucille Chabala 
Master at Arms   Rob Sabino 
Activities Coordinator  Julie Ann Morrison 
Webmaster   Pat LeStrange 

 

 
 

MMMeeemmmbbbeeerrrssshhhiiippp   NNNeeewwwsss   

mailto:bjspecialties@accessgate.net
mailto:bjspecialties@accessgate.net
mailto:bjspecialties@accessgate.net
mailto:rolodexp@aol.com
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Club Announcements 

November Meeting 
This meeting is November 10th.  

Location is Anthony Francos, 1176 
Hamburg TPKE, Wayne.  Time is 1 PM.  

Be sure to RSVP the host, including 
regrets. 

Christmas Party 
The Christmas party is on December 8 
(Sunday) Location is the Elks Lodge, 

210 Howard St, Mt Arlington (not to be 
confused with No. Arlington).  Time is 3 

PM to 8 PM.. Cost is the same as last 
year, $65.00 per person.  Attendees get 
the usual dues credit. Payment to either  
Steve Handy or Arlene Kubat, must be 

made by Nov. 18th. Payment can be 
made at the Nov. meeting.  Contact 

Arlene if you are going. 

Officers Election 
The Vice President and Treasurer's 

positions are up for election this year.  
Nominations are usually made in 

October, but are now scheduled for 
November.  If you are interested in 

running for either, notify Pat 

 

 
 

Cars & Coffee 
Saturday - 2nd & 4th Saturdays of the month - 
Franklin Lakes-649 Franklin Ave. Crossroads 
 Church  

Cruise Nights 
Cruise nights have closed for the season.  If 

any one knows of any still operating, please let 
me know. 

Car Shows/Swap Meets 
11/1 Saddle Brook-55 Mayhill St  7-9 PM 
12/1 Wayne-475 Valley Rd Wayne Town Hall\     
     See flyer  
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For Sale 

 
1955 T-Bird 

Goldenrod yellow clearcoat.  1989 Mustang H.0. , 
Fuel Injection, Paxton supercharger.  12 Volt.  
Griffin radiator.  T-5 trans, Hurst shifter.  Disc 

brakes (Lincoln Versailles), dual master.  
Continental Kit.  Flowmaster mufflers.  Traction 

bars.  Power steering.  Hard (white)  and soft 
(black) tops.  55 Fairlane headlight rims.  56 Merc 
station wagon tail lights. Wire wheels and radials.  

Custom Sound radio with  10 CD changer.   
Located in New Jersey.  $ 38,000.  For additional  
information and pictures contact Joe Kubat  973- 

900-1923  
 

Floor Jack 
3 ton floor jack.  Free.  Contact Vince, 973-980-

4312 
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Getting Ready for Winter's Nap 
Here are some tips for winter storage 

From Kyle Smith - Hagerty Media 

 
 

 
November 3rd 

 
 

 
November 5th 

I want your input.  Please send any items to be 
included  by the middle of the month if possible. 

Email is best, snail mail ok 

 
 

 
Autumn has come to the trees 

 
My train of thought derailed.  No survivors 
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Next Month - our trip to Pennsylvania 
Teasers 

       

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Things My Mother Taught Me 
Stamina - You'll sit there untill all the 

spinach is gone 


